St. John’s Primary School Parent Council     
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 12th June 2017
 Present
Emma Smith, Joanne Carroll, Jill McLennan, Karen Smith, Gayle Baxter, Jennifer Robb, Eleanor Shields, Jennifer Scott, Alison Hope (Headteacher)

Apologies

Wendy Walker, Wendy Christie
	#Agenda Item
	 Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies
 

Emma welcomed all to the meeting, apologies were made as noted above.
	 

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th March 2017 were approved.

Attainment Fund Survey
This was circulated by the school, detail covered at agenda point x
Sports Kits – larger range of size ordered

Mrs Hope advised that she would check with Mr O'Donnelly on the status of this. (Update after meeting – Mrs Hope checked after the meeting and confirmed that larger sizes had been ordered, as well as fleece jackets)
	 



	3
	Headteacher Update (words provided by Mrs Hope)
 

Staffing

We now have a new DHT- Mrs Karen Prentice, a new PT Mrs Louise Jamieson and 4 class teachers appointed as permanent members of staff; Mrs Alemanno, Miss Young, Miss Nicholas and Miss Shearer.

We have advertised for a full time permanent teacher for ASN and hope to fill the post for August. We have one long-term absence which is a 0.5 ASN teacher’s post which will be filled on a temporary basis in August.

Classes for next year

There will be 10 mainstream classes and 5 supported classes for next session. There are 48 P1 children starting, which includes 10 ASN P1 children.  There will be no straight P2 class in the next term – P2's will be split into P1/2 and a P2/3 classes. Class letters will be sent out this week, with a meet the teacher afternoon for the following week. (Tuesday 20 June)

Report cards will sent out on Thursday to all children.

PEF Funding

We had a great response from parents about the funding and have compiled the ideas. Lots of very valuable suggestions which we will try to incorporate into the 4 year plan.

Sports Day is Wednesday 14 June all welcome. P1-P3 11-12.30, P4-P7 1.30-2.45.

Primary 7 Leavers service is on Friday 23 June starting at 9.30am in school hall. There will be tea/coffee after service for all guests.
HMIE – The inspection report has not yet been received, ideally this will be received before the end of term in order to allow appropriate planning for the 17/18 session.
Shoe Charity – more details needed on this in order to consider? Joanne Carroll provided more details on how this scheme would practically work – this was an idea received via the Parent Council/Forum facebook page, about children leaving a pair of worn shoes behind on the last day of term, these are then donated to children in the developing world.
(Update after the meeting – Joanne looked further into this scheme and the preparation involved means that it would be more appropriate to consider for the next school year.  Shoes need to be collected in, packaged up and sent by courier to a distribution centre in Surrey.)
	.

	4
	Attainment Fund 
25 responses were received to the survey which the school sent out regarding ideas for the attainment funding, with good ideas suggesting how it could be used.
A Nurture Club will be started, targeting specific children, which will provide breakfast and assistance with homework.  

2 staff will be trained to run Parenting Classes.

1 new staff member will be recruited using the funding, to work with P1, P4 and P7 classes.

Curriculum Evenings will be held during school discos, when it may be easier for parents to attend for a 1-hour session, as they are likely to be at the school to drop off and pick up children anyway.


	

	5
	Financial Update

 The balance in the Parent Council account is £5009.84 and it was agreed to write a cheque for the school for £1500.  Mrs Hope agreed to ask teachers what would benefit their classes to give ideas of what the funds could be spent on.
Gayle agreed to communicate with parents via the Facebook page with an online survey asking for their ideas on how funds could be spent. This will be sent out at the beginning of the new term.
Other ideas for spending PC funds:

· MySchoolApp – communication issues is a common theme raised by parents, and this app is used successfully by other schools to send out information to all parents (e.g. Sports Day reminders, charity days, etc) or to specific groups (e.g. class assemblies, school trips, etc).  PC funding could pay for this.


· Mrs Hope asked for thoughts on taking children to see a pantomime – at the moment a pantomime is performed in the school.  After much discussion, and consideration of logistics, transport, etc it was felt that the pantomime in the school is fine – it was also suggested that it may be an idea to pick a certain school stage/year (e.g. P4) and always take that class each year so that children know that when they reach that stage it will be their turn to go.

· EducationCity resource, RM Maths, Skoolbo – could PC funds pay for classes to access?
Tesco EasyFunds – Karen Smith gave an update on Tesco EasyFunds, this may be another option for grant applications.

	Action: Gayle to distribute survey to parents on how to spend funds

Action: Joanne Carroll to look into demo of MySchoolApp before the end of the school year.

	6
	School and Parent Council Website
 

No new update.
	 



	7
	Events Programme 2016/17

There was discussion over any new events which could be introduced in 2017/18 – it was agreed that existing events continue to work well.  Suggestions included:

· A Ladies Night was suggested as being a successful fundraiser and also a good engagement event at other primary schools – agreed to look into this for the new school year.


	Action: Ladies Night option to be considered for Autumn term – location, food, drink, music to be looked into.

	8
	Dates of Next Meeting

The AGM for the 17/18 session will be 4th September.
	

	 9
	AOB

New Office Bearers – Jennifer Robb is leaving the Parent Council and therefore standing down from her role as Treasurer.  Emma agreed to take on this role, and Wendy Christie had offered to move into the Chair role – to be formally agreed at the AGM in September.  Current holders of the Web Secretary and Secretary role are happy to remain, though the Vice Chair role will require to be filled.
P7 Prom - Mrs Hope asked for thoughts on holding a P7 Prom, as this (along with a Pantomime visit) is often raised by parents.  The PC members present at the meeting agreed that a P7 Prom Night was not felt to be necessary, though the P7's leaving in 2017 were invited to a night out arranged by a P7 parent rather than by the school.
Bikeability Programme – Emma raised an issue that a parent had made her aware of – that some children are not able to participate in the Bikeability Scheme (which the school runs annually for P6's) as they are unable to bring a bike to school.  The issue was discussed, and it was suggested that a request could be made in the run-up to Christmas – when parents may be replacing older bikes – for bikes to be donated to the school.  Storage would also be required, and options for this were discussed.

	 
Action: Pre-Christmas communication to parents to request good quality, second hand bikes to be donated for use for Bikeability Scheme.

 

 


